

Claremont Primary School
Claremont Road, Manchester M14 7NA

Tel: 0161 226 2066

Web: www.claremontprimary.com
Email: admin@claremont.manchester.sch.uk

Headteacher

Ms Anne Conboy BA (Hons) MA

17th December 2021

Dear Parent/Carer,

Thank you for all your support as we returned to school this term. Again, it has been a very different one to the one we planned and unfortunately due to the rise in the new Omicron variant cases of COVID-19 we have recorded the Year 1, nursery and some of music performances as we were unable to perform to live audiences. They will be uploaded onto the website and shared with parents who have given permission in each of the Year groups.

Congratulations to Mrs Richardson as she was awarded the Community Coach/Leader of the year at the Manchester Sports Awards! Well done Mrs Richardson, we are very proud of you and thankful for all the sports and active opportunities you provide for Claremont.

The children will return after the holidays on Tuesday January 4th and we are preparing to be open at the usual time between 8.45am and 9.00am.

When we return if your child has any of the following symptoms or is feeling generally unwell please inform the school office before they return to ensure we are protecting everyone.

- A high temperature
- A new, continuous cough
- A loss or change to your sense of smell or taste
- Diarrhoea
- Headache that lasts a long time
- Muscle or full body aches
- Blocked or runny nose
- Sickness or vomiting
- A scratchy throat or a sore throat
- Extreme tiredness

It is very important that you and your child follow the guidance <u>Stay at home: guidance for households with possible or confirmed coronavirus (COVID-19) infection</u> should your child test positive or you are requested to isolate for the required period.

The Autumn newsletter is available on the website or via parent app. Thank you again for all your patience and support during these times. All the staff join me in wishing you a very peaceful holiday and we hope all your families and friends keep safe and well.

Yours sincerely,

Anne Conboy

Ms A. M Conboy Headteacher